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    Week 5 Term 2 Friday 31 MAY 2019 

National Reconciliation Week is a time for all 

Australians to learn about our shared histo-

ries, cultures, and achievements, and to ex-

plore how each of us can contribute to 

achieving reconciliation in Australia. The 

dates for National Reconciliation Week re-

main the same each year; 27 May to 3 June. 

These dates commemorate two significant 

milestones in the reconciliation journey— the 

successful 1967 referendum, and the High 

Court Mabo decision respectively. The theme 

for this year’s National Reconciliation Week 

is “Grounded in Truth—Walk Together With 

Courage”. At the heart of reconciliation is the 

relationship between the broader Australian 

community and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples which must be 

grounded in a foundation of truth. All classes participated in teaching and 

learning activities to deepen their understanding of Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander culture and achievements and explore how each of us can 

contribute to achieving reconciliation. Amiah and Zac’s mum, Belinda, came 

in to work with preschool. Their activities are recorded on the next page. At 

assembly on Friday Year 5 Wiradjuri read some of the very moving poems 

they wrote during the week to explore the reconciliation journey. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week 

7/6 PSSA inter
 school sport 

 Begins for  

 Selected Yr 5 
 and Yr 6 students 

This Term 

10/6 Queen’s  

 Birthday Public 
 Holiday 

11/6-13/6 

 Boys Vocal 

 Workshop for 

 Selected students 

12/6    Create East  

             Audition Day 

1/7 Stage 3  

 Excursion to the 

 Rocks 

3/7 Semester One 

 Reports issued 

4/7 Year 3 excursion 

 To The Rocks 

5/7       Last day of term 

 

Next Term 

22/7 School Develop
 ment Day 

 Staff return for 
 Term 3 

23/7 First day of  

 Term 3 for 

 Students 

8/8 Athletics 

 Carnival 

14/8 Incursion  

 “Big Dreams” for 

 P—2 

16/8 Book Week  

 Parade 

21/8-23/8  

 Stage 2 Camp 

 Narrabeen 

27/9 Last day of 

 Term 3 
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CELEBRATING NATIONAL RECONCILIATION WEEK IN PRESCHOOL ARABANA 





Congratulations to Year 4 students Isabelle Foster and Chloe Engels 

who were successful in obtaining a position in the 2019 Year 4 

Dance Workshop with the NSW Department of Education Arts Unit 

which they participated in on 24 May. The girls participated with  stu-

dents from across Sydney in classes in Contemporary and Lyrical 

dance and Acting and learnt a Musical Theatre piece focused on 

“Trip A Little Light Fantastic” From Disney’s "Mary Poppins Returns" 

movie. 

Congratulations also to Year 6 student Marli Williams who has suc-

cessfully auditioned to be part of the NSW Public Schools Year 6 Dra-

ma Ensemble. Marli rehearses weekly with students from  across 

Sydney and will perform at the State Drama Festival in October. 

CREATIVE ARTS SUCCESS FOR ROZELLE STUDENTS 

On Wednesday the 22nd of May, 47 students headed to Jubilee Park with Mr Kwok and Ms Rolland to 

compete at the Zone Cross Country Carnival. Against over 20 schools from the Balmain zone and al-

most 100 other students in each race, the Rozelle athletes performed amazingly well and achieved 

fantastic results and personal bests. Each student should be proud of their effort and school spirit 

they showed during the unseasonably warm day. Congratulations and all the best to Mila Gazzard 

(2nd), Sam Batten (2nd), Siena Jury (5th), Rhys Olsen-Keating (1st) and Macy Tanner-Black (1st) for 

qualifying for the Sydney East Area Championship to be held on June 14 at Miranda Park. 

 

 

ZONE CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 



A very big thank you to the P & C and most particularly the Main Event organising committee for put-

ting on a fantastic night on Saturday 25 May. The parents made a huge contribution of time, enthusi-

asm and expertise to bring it all off. Their efforts are greatly appreciated by the rest of our school 

community. Thank you also to all those parents who attended and participated in all the fundraising 

activities on offer. Also a very big thank you to the local businesses who supported the school so gen-

erously. We are indeed fortunate to have such a vibrant and connected school community. More de-

tailed thank yous are provided in the P & C section on page 6. 

THANK YOU ROZELLE P & C 

Congratulations to our winners of the Harmony Day poster and song writing competition. Their fantas-

tic work has now been sent on to the main competition offices to be included in the running with the 

rest of the state for prizes. They are Meg Thueson, Clara Dowling, Jake Hill, George Evans, Reggie 

Kerford, Oliver Kennedy, Ashton Brown, Harrison Bristow, Orlando Swanson, Scarlett Simoneau, Millie 

Watson, Jack Palfreyman, Dylan Hibberd,  Giselle Day, Jonah Graham, Dylan Sarabaca, Wyatt 

Wood, Katrina Railston and Ava Palfreyman. Good luck! Certificates will be presented at an assembly 

in the future, once the certificates are sent to us from the competition administration.  

Ms Cole and Ms Lau 

HARMONY DAY POSTER AND SONG WRITING COMPETITION WINNERS 

Stephanie Searle Principal 

PRESCHOOL ENROLMENTS for 2020 

Applications for enrolment into the preschool program have now opened. All the necessary infor-

mation and application forms are available on the school website at https://rozelle-

p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ or from the school office. Children are eligible for enrolment in preschool clas-

ses from the beginning of the school year if they turn four years of age before July 31 of that year. Ap-

plications close at 3:00pm on Friday 28 June 2019.  

 

There is no priority for the order in which enrolments are received by the office. The Preschool Place-

ment panel, consisting of the Principal, the President of the P & C and one of our preschool teachers, 

considers all applications in accordance with the priorities of the Department of Education and Com-

munities' Preschool Enrolment Policy and the Rozelle Public School Preschool Enrolment and Fee Poli-

cy. 

WINTER SPORT ARRANGEMENTS FOR YEARS 5 AND 6 

This Friday selected students will participate in the first interschool competition in soccer, touch foot-

ball and netball. The competition runs until the end of Term 3. Students will travel by bus to Glover St 

Oval Lilyfield and Richard Murden Reserve in Haberfield accompanied by Ms Bryant, Ms McLaughline 

and Ms Dunn. If your child is participating, or has been selected as a reserve, they will have brought 

information home already. Please ensure you have returned the permission note and payment.  

Those students not participating in PSSA sport will be taking part in a specialised Physical Education 

program provided by GOT Game. Please ensure you have returned the permission note and payment. 

As always, please contact me if you require assistance with payment as all students will be participat-

ing in these programs. 

NEW SCHOOL BYTES PAYMENT SYSTEM 

Thank you parents for working with the office staff to implement this new payment system. Make sure 

you contact us to provide any feedback to ensure a smooth transition. I will put the instructions up on 

the school website under the Community tab for future reference. 



P & C News 

NEWSLETTER 31 MAY 2019 
 

2019 FUNDRAISER UPDATE, GOOD SPORTS, BAD SPORTS NIGHT 
 

25TH MAY 2019 – 7:00pm Rozelle Public School Hall 
 

 
WOW Rozelle! What a great turn out on Saturday night for our Good Sports, Bad Sports fundraiser. We 
have had some great feedback from everyone that turned up and have set the bar pretty high for next 
year’s event. 
 
The parents and sponsors really went to town with their outfits on the night with some very clever takes 
on sporting hero’s and villains. Some smooth moves went down on the dance floor and some not so 
smooth moves went down on the outdoor sporting event field and everyone had a blast. 
 
Did you take any funny photo’s on the evening? Post them up on Instagram and tag #rozelleme to share 
the fun. 
 

OUR ONLINE AUCTION IS LIVE UNTIL THE 10TH JUNE 2019 
 
I had a quick look at the offerings on our online auction site this morning and there are a few bargains to 
be had that haven’t had any bids yet. An Active Kids Pack, Vouchers for Rozelle Markets Stalls (for only 
$10.00!!!), kids singing classes and an angle grinder caught my eye. 
 
There is some pretty competitive bidding still going on for some of the offers, make sure you don’t miss 
out. 
 
Please share bid site https://www.32auctions.com/2019RozelleSports with friends and family so they also 
have the opportunity to win some of our fantastic value packed prizes. 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU 
 
Thanks to all the parents and sponsors that purchased event tickets, bid on the silent auction, bought 
raffle tickets and have been bidding on our online auction. The final count is not in on how much we have 
raised yet but the target is in sight. 
 
To our major sponsors The Sackville Hotel and Soothing Dental Care, we love you. 
 
Pretty much every other small business along Darling Street and in the immediate area has pitched in to 
help out with this years event. Please show your support and shop locally and help them out with a pur-
chase to say thank you for their ongoing support of Rozelle Public School. You really are good sports. 
 

https://www.32auctions.com/2019RozelleSports


Instrumental Music Program 

Future first aid heroes 

  
We’re super proud of our students and others from schools on the peninsular who participated in a live 
weather cross this morning as part of the Sunrise show.  
They were great ambassadors for our community. 
They got to share their stories with the crew and practice basic first aid with volunteers from St John Am-
bulance Australia (NSW). 
Thanks to the mums and dads who got up a little earlier than usual to make this happen; what a great ex-
perience!  
For any questions about this initiative, please contact Nicky Bekker (P&C Committee Member) at 
nicky.bekker@atobconsultancy.nl  

 

 
Save the date:  BIG GIG - Sunday 16

th
 June, 4pm in the school hall 

 
The school band program will be hosting their annual mid-year concert and cake stall fundraiser, 
on Sunday 16

th
 June from 4pm in the hall. 

 
Come join us for an afternoon of musical enjoyment, listening to all five of our school bands per-
form. Sweet and savoury baked goods will also be available for purchase. 
 
For more information about this event or about how to get involved, please email aman-
da.palfreyman@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Community News 






